	Car/Van Safety
Past articles have addressed safety in the home as well as safety within the community.  As Spring begins, individuals are eager to venture outside their homes and work places to utilize more community activities.  In addition to an increase in ventures requiring transportation, individuals continue to be transported to various events, activities, appointments, families, and other locations not within walking distance or convenient to public transportation.  Here are some important tips and information to keep in mind to help everyone stay safe when driving individuals during the frequent car/ van rides that occur throughout the course of the year.  Remember to:

· Ensure that emergency contact information for individuals is readily available within the car/van and that everyone driving is aware of the emergency procedures and contact people, including what to do in the event of an accident
· Make sure that the car/ van is well maintained and ready to drive - inclusive of good tires and that it has at least half a tank of gas so that it is ready for use.
· Make sure that the car/van is ready for the season ahead.  Ensure that the radiator has fluid, and that oil and windshield wiper fluid levels are acceptable.  Keep water in the car for hot weather, and a blanket in the trunk in case of a problem in cold weather.
· Ensure that all equipment including specialized features is operational.  This includes wheelchair lifts, seatbelts, brakes, turn signals, and headlights.
· Make sure that all seat belts and other devices used to secure wheelchairs are fastened properly.

· Keep your driver’s license current and in good standing. 

· Obey all traffic rules, including staying within posted speed limits, responding appropriately to traffic lights and stop signs, and following other markers. 

· Drive defensively, and keep ever attentive to other vehicles sharing the road.  Remember not everyone is a safe driver.
· Be sure to know the specific vehicle that you are driving.  Know how responsive the brakes are, how the vehicle turns, and where the essential features such as hazard lights are placed.

Driving a van or SUV may be a different experience for some staff who are more accustomed to driving passenger cars.  The following cautions apply to van use.  Most importantly, don’t be afraid to ask for help if you feel uncomfortable in any way.

· Bear in mind that vans typically have larger blind spots than cars.  Know where these spots are and know when you will need to look to your right or left to ensure that there is no one coming prior to making turns.
· Visibility is also different when backing up.  Make sure that you always look behind the van at least twice before backing up.  You may want to have another staff guide you from outside the van. 
· The height of vans also makes them more sensitive to wind and to high speeds, typically resulting in a less smooth ride with more instability and rocking. Be cautious when driving under these conditions.

· Know how to control the van in the event of a skid as these vehicles often respond differently in snow, ice, or slippery surfaces.  
And remember:

Never, ever leave an individual unattended in a vehicle.

	


